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ADJUSTMENT ON ECLIPSE FULL IMPLEMENTATION 

1 Introduction 

1.1 On 3 January 2023, the Civil Aviation Authority of Malaysia (CAAM) launched the 

Electronic Personnel Licensing (EPL) system known as electronic CAAM Licensing 

Professional Services (eCLIPSE). 

1.2 The main goal of EPL is to enhance the safety, security, and efficiency of the 

Personnel Licensing system for CAAM licence holders that includes pilots, engineers, 

and air traffic controllers. The implementation of EPL is a complex task as the security 

and accuracy of information must be guaranteed to protect the privacy of the licence 

holder.  

1.3 This Advisory Information (AI) is issued to notify CAAM licence holders and related 

aviation stakeholders on the adjustment to the timeline for the full implementation of 

eCLIPSE as addressed in AI 29/2022. 

2 Implementation 

2.1 In our commitment to ensure a seamless and successful implementation of eCLIPSE, 

upon careful assessment, CAAM has extended the timeline for the full 

implementation of eCLIPSE.  

2.2 The decision was made to ensure a smooth transition and optimal performance to 

the system, taking into consideration compliance and adherence to the latest 

amendment of ICAO Standard and Recommended Practice on Annex 1 and Doc 

9379 that laid out technical requirements for robustness, sustainability, and 

interoperability of EPL to the extent required to support the surveillance activities of 

other States’ Aviation Authority. 



2.3 CAAM is actively addressing any potential challenges, working diligently to make 

necessary refinements to certain aspects of eCLIPSE and optimising the overall 

implementation plan. This adjustment will ultimately result in a more robust and 

effective implementation of eCLIPSE.  

2.4 The revised date for the full implementation of eCLIPSE will be communicated in due 

course. During this period, all licensing applications will continue to be processed and 

issued without disruption. The use of both the current hard copy licence and EPL will 

be accepted by CAAM. 

2.5 CAAM is committed to remain focused on delivering a reliable and efficient online 

system that meets the evolving needs of CAAM licence holders and aviation 

stakeholders. CAAM will continue to keep the industry informed about any further 

developments or updates regarding the changes to the system.  
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